# Eye on the World May 21, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of May 21, 2022.

## **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# **Comments about tension at Temple Mount**

- An article by Staff titled "Temple Mount Funeral Ignites Clashes, Palestinians Attempt Car Ramming" was posted at jpost.com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Emanuel Fabian titled "Cops Attacked, Violent Clashes at Jerusalem Funeral of Palestinian Wounded on Temple Mount" was posted at timesofisrael.com on May 17, 2022.

#### **Comments about World Economic Forum**

- An article by Simon Kennedy titled "Ukraine's Zelenskyy to Deliver Virtual Speech to WEF in Davos" was posted at bloomberg.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Tiffany Kary titled "Forget Burning Man [Community Event Beginning on August 28]—Psychedelic Shamans [People Claiming to Have Access With the Spirit World] Now Heading to Davos [The World Economic Forum]" was posted at bloomberg.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Silvia Amaro titled "Vaccinated and [Covid] Tested, the Rich and Powerful Descend on the Snowless Hills of Davos [for the World Economic Forum Meeting From May 22-26]" was posted at cnbc.com on May 19, 2022.

## Comments about international food crisis

- An article titled "Nations Must 'Act Together, Urgently and With Solidarity' to End Crisis of Food Insecurity" was posted at news.un.org on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Martin Farrer titled "Ukraine War Has Stoked Global Food Crisis That Could Last Years, Says UN" was posted at theguardian.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Matt Murphy titled "Ukraine Invasion Could Cause Global Food Crisis, UN Warns" was posted at bbc.com on May 19, 2022.
- An article titled "UN Hopes to Restore Ukraine Grain Exports Amid Global Food Crisis" was posted at aljazeera.com on May 19, 2022.

## Comments about Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Polish Prime Minister [Mateusz Morawiecki]: Vladimir Putin 'Is More Dangerous' Than Hitler or Stalin" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 13, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Singh Shekhawat and William Schomberg titled "Britain Says Russia Has Lost a Third of Its [Ground] Forces in Ukraine" was posted at reuters.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Ukrayinska Pravda titled "Russians Confirm They Are Hitting Ukrainian Targets With Banned Cluster and Phosphorus Weapons; [According to the] Security Service of Ukraine" was posted at yahoo.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Will Stewart and Rachael Bunyan titled "Putin Unleashes the Terminators: Russia's Much-Vaunted War Vehicles Are Finally Deployed as Ukraine Continues to Obliterate Invading Tanks With the Help of British Missiles" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Thomas Grove and Matthew Luxmore titled "As Russia's Invasion of Ukraine Stalls, Critical Voices Emerge in Moscow" was posted at wsj.com on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Azmi Haroun titled "Former Russian Colonel Who Criticized Ukraine War on State TV [Mikhail Khodaryonok] Now Says Russia Can Still Win With Its Full Might" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 19, 2022.

## Will NATO expand?

- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Finland Already Is Closer to NATO's Defense Spending Target Than Most Current Allies" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Turkey Says It Will Vote Against Finland and Sweden's Attempt to Join NATO and Accuses Stockholm of Being a 'Hatchery' for Terrorism" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2022.
- An article titled "Can Turkey Block Sweden and Finland's Entry Into NATO?" was posted at france24.com on May 17, 2022. An excerpt of the article said: "As per Article 10 of its founding treaty, the two Scandinavian countries must convince all 30 members of the organization of the merits of their application."

■ Following is an excerpt from a policy found at "Enlargement and Article 10" at nato.int on May 18:2022: "Since 1949, NATO's membership has increased from 12 to 30 countries through eight rounds of enlargement . . . NATO's 'open door policy' is based on Article 10 of its founding treaty. Any decision to invite a country to join the Alliance is taken by the North Atlantic Council on the basis of consensus among all Allies."

#### **Comments about China**

- An article by Stetson Payne titled "Chinese Aircraft Carrier Liaoning Spotted Off Taiwan in Satellite Imagery" was posted at the drive.com on May 14, 2022.
- An article by Yao-Yuan Yeh, Charles K.S. Wu, Fang-Yu Chen and Austin Horng-En Wang titled "Preparing Taiwan for a War With China" was posted at realcleardefense.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Samuel Mangold-Lenett titled "America's Largest Defense Contractors Have Extensive Ties to the Chinese Government and Military" was posted at theblaze.com on May 16, 2022.

#### Comments about Israel

- An article by Khaled Abu Toameh titled "On 'Nakba' [the Day Which Marks the Anniversary of the Establishment of Israel], Abbas Vows to Continue Payments to Prisoners and 'Martyrs' " was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Anna Ahronheim titled "Israel to Simulate Striking Iran in Massive IDF Drill" was posted at jpost.com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Anna Ahronheim titled "U.S. to Refuel Israeli Warplanes During Massive Drill Simulating Strike on Iran" was posted at jpost.com on May 18, 2022.

## **Comments about Iran**

- An article by Hossein Ronaghi titled "Iran Jailed Me for My Last Op-Ed" was posted at wsj.com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Carl Bildt and Javier Solana titled "All Eyes Are on Ukraine, but Another Crisis Is Brewing in Iran" was posted at washingtonpost.com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Ronn Blitzer titled "Iran Weeks Away From Acquiring Materials for First Nuclear Weapon, Israeli Defense Minister Says" was posted at foxnews. com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Somayeh Malekian titled "Bloody Protests in Iran Are Not Just About Food Prices" was posted at abcnews.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Iran Filling Vacuum Left by Russians in Syria, Says Jordan's King" was posted at jpost.com on May 19, 2022.

#### **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

■ An article by Dan Murphy titled "Oil Giant Aramco Reports Record First Quarter as Oil Prices Soar" was posted at cnbc.com on May 15, 2022.

■ An article by Staff titled "Saudi Aramco's Profits Surge by 82% As Energy Giant Capitalizes on Soaring Crude Oil Prices" was posted at thisismoney. co.uk on May 15, 2022.

## International covid news

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Christian Hetzner titled "Europe Won't Have an Omicron-Adapted mRNA Vaccine Until at Least Autumn" was posted at fortune.com on April 27, 2022.
- An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Communist China Doubles Down on Impossible 'Zero Covid' Benchmark to Control Citizens With Brutal Lockdowns" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Chang Shu and Eric Zhu titled "China's Economic Activity Collapses Under Xi's Covid Zero Policy" was posted at bloomberg.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article titled "Students Protest Covid Lockdowns at Elite Beijing University" was posted at dnyuz.com on May 16, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Edward McAlister and Cooper Inveen titled "When Africans Asked for Covid Shots, They Didn't Get Them; Now They Don't Want Them" was posted at reuters.com on May 18, 2022.

## International climate change

■ A website called 350.org describes the need to solve the climate crisis—It says: "350.org is building a global grassroots movement to solve the climate crisis. Our online campaigns, grassroots organizing, and mass public actions are led from the bottom up by thousands of volunteer organizers in over 188 countries."

## International miscellaneous news

- A Reuters article by Ludwig Burger titled "GE [General Electric] Medical Dye Shortage Felt Beyond U.S. as German Hospital Affected" was posted at reuters.com on May 11, 2022.
- An article by Taylor Ardrey titled "Man Dies Cliff-Diving in Spain as Wife Took Video From a Boat They Rented for the Stunt: Report" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 14, 2022.
- An article titled "The West's Scramble for Gas Could Enrich and Empower Tiny Qatar" was posted at dnyuz.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Aussie Supermarket Chain [Coles] Offers 10 Days Paid Gender Affirmation Leave" was posted at breitbart.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled "Terrifying Moment Bow and Arrow Killer Begins Rampage That Killed Five by Firing at Shoppers in Norwegian Supermarket Is Revealed As He Pleads Guilty to Murder" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on May 19, 2022.
- An article titled "A Christian Stoned to Death for 'Blasphemy' in Nigeria—When Will It End?" was posted at national review.com on May 19, 2022.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Ben Shapiro titled "The Media's Big Lie About the 'Great Replacement Theory' and Conservatism" was posted at creators.com on May 18, 2022. Following is the article.

This week, a racist mass shooter massacred 10 people and wounded three others at a Buffalo, New York, supermarket. The shooter was a white supremacist; his hate-filled 180-page screed about why he had committed the shooting was replete with neo-Nazi sentiments.

According to the shooter, he had to slaughter innocent black Americans in order to prevent the white population of the United States from being crowded out. "We are experiencing an invasion on a level never seen before in history," wrote the perverse murderer. "This is ethnic replacement. This is cultural replacement. This is racial replacement. This is WHITE GENOCIDE."

The shooter's theory, generally called the "great replacement theory," suggests that a shadowy cabal of elites, mainly Jewish, have deliberately undermined the racial purity of European countries by facilitating mass immigration and race-mixing.

The shooter deliberately quoted the neo-Nazi slogan—the so-called 14 Words—"We must secure the existence of our people and a future for white children."

He called himself a white supremacist, a neo-Nazi and an antisemite. Among the sources for this morally sick belief system, the shooter cited various internet sources, particularly other mass shooters who released similar manifestoes.

He did not mention Fox News; he did not mention any mainstream conservative, instead stating, "conservatism is corporatism in disquise, I want no part of it."

None of this mattered to the Left-wing press, which immediately determined that the entire conservative movement was somehow guilty for the mass shooting.

- The New York Times headlined, "Republicans Play on Fears of 'Great Replacement' in Bid for Base Voters."
- The Washington Post accused Rep. Elise Stefanik, R-N.Y., of "echo(ing) racist theory allegedly espoused by Buffalo suspect."
- The New Republic headlined, "The Great Replacement Theory Is Just Republican Orthodoxy Now."

What evidence did the media provide to the effect that conservatives, broadly writ, had espoused the Great Replacement Theory?

They cited the belief among conservatives that the Left is generally friendly toward loose immigration in order to move the country in a progressive manner.

Philip Bump of The Washington Post stated that nearly half of Republicans believed in the great replacement theory, citing a Pew poll that found that almost half of Republicans (and more than one in five Democrats) believed that "there is a group of people in this country who are trying to replace native-born Americans with immigrants who agree with their political views."

This, of course, is not the great replacement theory, which centers on racial purity rather than the idea that changing demographics have an effect on political orientation. The latter premise has been taken for granted by the Left for decades (even though it is largely faulty, as changing Hispanic voting patterns demonstrate).

In fact, the Left has often argued in favor of demographic change turning the country bluer.

- In 2003, John Judis and Ruy Teixeira wrote a book titled "The Emerging Democratic Majority," in which they argued that Democrats were building a new electoral coalition "in which white America is supplanted by multiracial, multiethnic America."
- In 2012, Greg Sargent of The Washington Post observed, "The story of this election will be all about demographics... Rather than reverting to the older, whiter, more male version (of America's electorate) Republicans had hoped for, it continues to be defined by what Ron Brownstein has called the 'coalition of the ascendant'—minorities, young voters, and college educated whites, particularly women."
- In 2013, the Center for American Progress stated, "Supporting real immigration reform that contains a pathway to citizenship for our nation's 11 million undocumented immigrants is the only way to maintain electoral strength in the future."

The goal here is obvious: conflate Republican positions with white supremacy in order to drive votes away from them. It's poisonous politics, and it happens to be a lie. But truth is of little or no priority when it comes to Left-wing politics, which are rooted always and forever in the idea that those who oppose their favored policies must be destroyed with any tool at hand.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Bill Donohue titled "Progressive Origins of 'Replacement Theory'" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 19, 2022. Following is the article.

When Naomi Judd was found dead, the media immediately said she died of "mental illness." This was a lie. The truth then came out—she shot herself.

Why didn't the media say that Payton Gendron, the serial Buffalo killer, shot his victims because he was suffering from mental illness? It happens to be true—he had recently been taken in for a mental health evaluation after threatening to kill his high school class (he had previously stabbed and beheaded a cat).

The media saw a bigger story here. Who cares about his mental state—it was a white kid who shot black people. Had Gendron been black, it would have been a one-day story.

The pundits and politicians were not content to blame one deranged white high school student—they had to cast their net high and wide, looking for a wholesale indictment of America.

It is true that the killer said some nutty things—he is a nutty kid. Some of what he said is patently racist. This gave the Left the opportunity to pounce—he was motivated by a radical desire to stop what he viewed as the "replacement" of white people with nonwhite people. Hence, he was an exponent of the "great replacement theory," whether he knew it or not.

On May 16, two days after the shooting, Senate Majority Leader Chuck Schumer (D-NY) explained that what Gendron did was the fulfillment of the "great replacement theory." The next day, President Biden repeated this accusation. Now the chattering class can't shut up about it.

If these progressive members of the ruling class were better educated, they would know that the origins of "replacement theory" can be traced to the ruling class members of the Progressive Era, people just like themselves, not with right-wing nuts.

Madison Grant was the originator of "replacement theory." He was a product of Yale College (1887) and Columbia Law School. He came from a blue-blooded background, or what Biden and Schumer would call the beneficiary of white privilege. He was one of the most prominent environmentalists of his time—he was an ally of Teddy Roosevelt—and a wildlife zoologist. Indeed, he contributed to the founding of the Bronx Zoo.

Grant not only wanted more human control over the environment; he wanted more human control over the human race. He was a eugenicist.

His 1916 book, "The Passing of the Great Race," made him the intellectual godfather of the "great replacement theory." He wrote that "indiscriminate efforts to preserve babies among the lower classes often result in serious injury to the race . . . mistaken regard for what are believed to be divine laws and sentimental belief in the sanctity of life tend to prevent the elimination of defective infants and the sterilization of such adults as are themselves of no value to the community."

According to Daniel Okrent, who wrote a history of eugenics, Hitler was a big fan of Grant. "Hitler studied 'The Passing' enthusiastically, cited it in speeches and other writings and at the time of his suicide, in the Berlin bunker in 1945, still owned a copy of the original German edition, 'warmly inscribed' to him by the German publisher."

Grant's ideas were behind the 1924 Immigration Act. It was aimed at curtailing immigration from Southern and Eastern Europe, many of whom were Italian or Polish. The ruling WASP elites not only wanted to maintain Nordic hegemony; they wanted to stop the migration of Catholics.

Grant was not alone in his fondness to control the human race. Princeton University professor Thomas C. Leonard, who wrote "Illiberal Reformers: Race, Eugenics & American Economics in the Progressive Era," notes that "Hundreds, perhaps thousands of Progressive Era scholars and scientists proudly called themselves eugenicists."

One of the leaders of the eugenics movement during the Progressive Era was Richard T. Ely, cofounder of the American Economic Association. He wrote that "Negroes, are for the most part grownup children, and should be treated as such." Margaret Sanger, founder of Planned Parenthood, agreed with his racist views.

The Catholic Church has a proud record of resisting the eugenics movement. They called it inhumane. Bioethicist and priest John C. Berry writes that Catholics appreciated the Church's response. "This was heartfelt, since Catholics, with many of their numbers among the Irish and other immigrant groups in the lower social strata in both the United Kingdom and the United States, were routinely castigated as a dysgenic presence in society. Catholics often found themselves the target of the eugenic rhetoric of revulsion, even from eugenic enthusiasts in other churches."

If Schumer and Biden, and all of those on the Left who are enthralled with "replacement theory," want to learn more about those who saw this kind of thinking as having disastrous consequences, let them read Pope Pius XI's 1930 encyclical *Casti Connubii* ("On Christian Marriage"). It is a brilliant takedown of the eugenic laws that inspired "replacement theory."

The truth is that today's ruling-class progressives share a philosophical pedigree with the ruling-class members of the Progressive Era. "Replacement theory" would not exist without them.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Oliver L. North and David L. Goetsch titled "Assault on the Sanctity of Human Life" was posted at creators.com on May 17, 2022. Following is the article.e

For nearly two weeks, thousands of pro-abortion activists have been protesting at the Supreme Court—and at the homes of several justices—hoping to prevent the court from reversing the Jan. 22, 1973, Roe v. Wade decision granting women the right to choose death for their unborn babies without government restrictions. Since then, more than 60 million babies have been murdered. But Roe did more than legalize infanticide; it launched an assault on the sanctity of human life. This past weekend, two mass shootings provided further proof of this assertion.

On Saturday, May 14, while pro-abortion protesters were threatening the safety of Justices Samuel Alito, Clarence Thomas, Brett Kavanaugh and Amy Coney Barrett, a hate-filled 18-year-old drove more than three hours to Buffalo, New York, to kill 10 and wound three mostly Black Americans. He told investigators all he cared about was the color of their skin.

On Sunday, May 15, a lone gunman opened fire in Geneva Presbyterian Church in Orange County, California, killing one parishioner and seriously wounding four more. At this point we don't know his motive, but we do know he has no regard for the sanctity of human life.

In our new book, "Tragic Consequences: The Price America is Paying for Rejecting God and How to Reclaim Our Culture for Christ" (available at Faithfultext.com and all other major booksellers), we warn of the destructive consequences of pushing God out of our culture. Chapters 3 and 4 deal with both issues—abortion and mass shootings.

No consequence of rejecting God equals abortion in its devastating effects. A society that chooses death for unborn babies places no value on human life. This is why such tragedies as mass shootings, gun violence, road rage, human trafficking and child abuse have become common in America. These travesties are defining characteristics of a Godless culture.

Abortion advocates fear the Supreme Court will shine a light on this heinous practice. An open, honest debate on abortion is a nightmare for its advocates. They scrupulously avoid using the word abortion because it describes the barbaric act they support. This is why they engage in semantic subterfuge, calling abortion "choice" instead of what it is: the murder of a baby. It's why they call an unborn baby a "fetus." Referring to a human being growing in its mother's womb as a baby—as President Joe Biden recently did—would require advocates to admit abortion kills an innocent child.

The number of abortions performed in America annually is declining slightly but still exceeds 600,000. Truth may yet prevail. If abortion is a good thing, there would be no need to engage in semantic subterfuge. If it were righteous, people would call it what it is. If abortion weren't an abomination, abortion practitioners wouldn't resort to dehumanizing an unborn baby by calling it a "choice."

Abortion advocates argue their cause by citing rape and incest. But these represent a tiny percentage of abortions performed in America and do not justify murder. The overwhelming majority of abortions are performed for convenience. More than 90% of abortions are performed on healthy women carrying healthy babies.

According to the organization Feminists for Life of America, the reasons women give most often for choosing abortion are the following.

- The timing is not good; I'm not ready.
- I cannot afford a baby at this time.
- People depend on me. I have grown children. I'm done with having children.
- My relationship is already troubled; I don't want to become a single mother.
- I am too young to be a mother.
- A child would interfere with my education or career plans.

Is inconvenience a sufficient reason to murder a baby?

Does hatred justify mass murder?

We better pray for the restoration of the sanctity of life.



An article by R. Emmett Tyrrell titled "Windy City Pits Right-Wing Passion Against Left-Wing Anger" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 19, 2022. Following is the article.

I am in the Windy City. Why is not Washington called the Windy City or the Windiest City? I came with my wife to attend a meeting of the fabled Federalist Society. She is a member of the Society and will participate with all the other assembled lawyers. I shall, for a change, merely listen.

I was raised in Chicago, where I have many happy memories. Actually, I made my first public appearance here in Chicago when I was all of 5 years old. I appeared with my younger sister, Pattie. We appeared at the Chicago Police's monument to those officers killed in the Haymarket Riot of 1886. My great-grandfather was for some years the last survivor of the riot, but he had died, and we Tyrrells of the younger generation were adjudged likely stand-ins. As I recall, I said nothing of any relevance, nor did my sister, but at least she was cute.

Years later, during the Vietnam War, some left-wing protesters bombed the monument, and the police had to bring the monument indoors. I was not around to protest the war, but I would like to have had an opportunity to protest the protesters.

The leading plotter was Bill Ayers, a notable in the Students for a Democratic Society. He later became an intimate of Barack Obama, who eventually became president of the United States. Bill has never mellowed. He was interviewed about the time of the 9/11 attacks and expressed his regret that he did not construct more bombs similar to his Haymarket explosives. I believe he has spent his post-Haymarket years as a lecturer to students at some Chicago-area college. I do not know how heavily his lectures now stress bomb-making or even the North Vietnamese, but you can be sure that he is still very angry.

The Federalist Society is one of the most potent organizations of the conservative movement.

■ There will be no bomb-makers in attendance, only serene spokesmen or spokeswomen for various points of view.

That is one of the ways the Federalist Society differs from left-wing groups that are modeled after the society. There are often slightly different points of view championed by its members—for instance, originalism or strict constructionism. It makes for lively discussions and fertile conclusions. After belief in the rule of law and adherence to the Constitution, there is a great deal of nuance at the Federalists' meetings.

■ There will be no bloodcurdling yells at the Federalist Society.

There is passion for the Constitution, but no anger. I cannot imagine anyone exhorting the assembled to march on the Capitol or to deface a statue. That is not the case with the Federalist Society's opponents.

- Right now, the leftists are defacing churches, marching on the homes of Supreme Court justices, and causing barricades and fences to be put up around government edifices.
- I can remember the days long past when what were still called liberals would eloquently and passionately defend free speech. Such genuine liberals would never attack the private property of a religious institution or even of an irreligious institution. Such days are long gone.
- Such liberals are long gone. I think they began to disappear when the liberals began to celebrate anger.

At any rate, anger is now celebrated, and violence is allowed, and the liberals are no more.

I had hoped that the mayor of Chicago might stop by the Federalist Society meeting. The city is a shambles. The society might be able to help. But Mayor Lori Lightfoot has other matters on her mind.

I am told that she is going to arrange for free abortions for Chicago women. She is arranging free abortions for women from out of state; possibly, she will be arranging abortions for women from out of the country. She seems to see abortion as a positive good in and of itself. How about abortions for transgender people? It could be coming.

In the meantime, much of Michigan Avenue is boarded up. Once one of the great shopping districts of the country, it is now paralyzed. Crime both petty and capital is 24/7. People are fleeing the city in a mob exit, and murder numbers last year were the worst in 25 years.

Most of the killings are Black on Black. Where is the Black Lives Matter crowd when we need it? What is more, Chicago is but one of a dozen Democrat-run hellholes. I am heading back to Washington.



An article by John Leonard titled "Beating Pro-Abortion Arguments" was posted at americanthinker.com on May 13, 2022. Following is the article.

Most "prochoice" arguments are infantile and easily refuted with scientific evidence.

- For example, the "fetus is nothing but a clump of cells" argument is effectively negated by the counterpoint that from the moment of conception, that so-called "clump of cells" has unique DNA not exactly like any other living organism on the planet (barring identical siblings, of course) and thus has autonomy.
- The debate then inevitably shifts to the "exceptions" argument for the product of rape or incest, an extremely small minority of total abortions per year. However, adoption exists as a viable alternative to abortion in those cases.
- Or, the pro-abortion crowd might compare the fetus to a tumor, but tumors don't have unique DNA and can never exist outside the body as a completely separate and sentient entity.

No, the very best pro-abortion arguments are the ones where the point of contention that the child is a separate, living organism is conceded, and the issue only becomes a question of whether a mother can be legally forced to give birth to her child.

The "violinist" argument is a thought exercise in which the pro-life advocate is asked to consider the following scenario: imagine you wake up one morning to find yourself in a hospital, tethered by machines to a total stranger. The doctors come in and explain that the stranger is a world-famous violinist, and the society of music lovers decided to save his life by kidnapping you and attaching him to you because your body has been determined to be the only one in the world capable of sustaining him for the next nine months. The point is to say the violinist is a human person with the same dignity and equal right to life as you, but he doesn't have the right to use your body without your consent.

Staunch prolife advocate Stephanie Gray Connors faced a variation of the violinist argument during her debate with philosophy professor Andrew Sneddon in which he said, "I'm going to agree for the sake of argument that the embryo is a human person with the same right to life as all of us. But abortion is justified in the following manner—imagine this analogy. You are a parent. You have a born child, and you love your child. Your child suddenly gets sick with kidney disease and is going to die unless your child gets a kidney transplant. Imagine that you're the only person in the world with the right body type so as to be able to donate one of your kidneys and in doing so, save your child's life.

Now, would it be nice of you as a parent to give one of your kidneys to your child? Yes, it would.

Would it save your child's life? Yes.

Would it kill you? No, you have two kidneys.

But should the law force a parent to give their kidney to their child? No. Just as a parent should not have a legal obligation to give their born child their kidney, the mother has no legal obligation to give her preborn child her uterus.



An article by Stephen Moore titled "When the People Tasked With Protecting Our Children Are the Villains" was posted at creators.com on May 17, 2022. Following is the article.

The evidence shows that school closures during covid were an epic public policy blunder. The school lockdowns in many states were arguably the most significant episode of government-sponsored child abuse in American history.

You don't have to take my word for it. Last week, the liberal New York Times came to the same conclusion after an extensive investigation. The New York Times found: "Extended school closures appear to have done much more harm than good, and many school administrators probably could have recognized as much by the fall of 2020. In places where schools reopened that summer and fall, the spread of Covid was not noticeably worse than in places where schools remained closed."

The New York Times also found that the primary victims were the lowest-income children. Wealthy families found education alternatives for their children either in their homes or private schools. Children from low-income families barely participated in online lessons.

"This will probably be the largest increase in educational inequity in a generation," said Thomas Kane, an author of a Harvard study on the disparate impact of the covid lockdowns.

#### Politicians

The study also found that most of these school closures occurred "in major cities, which tend to be run by Democratic officials ... Republicans were gen-

erally quicker to reopen schools. High-poverty schools are also more likely to have unionized teachers, and some unions lobbied for remote schooling." And all this time, you probably thought Democrats were the party that cares about children.

But there are other villains as well that need to be exposed. Who did this to our children?

## ■ Teachers' unions

The teachers unions were probably the most shameful player, the worm in the education apple. Even after months of evidence that in-class instruction posed virtually no danger to children or teachers, they wouldn't teach. They treated covid as a paid vacation, even as private and Catholic schools down the street were open. In September of last year, nearly 90% of the Chicago teachers even voted to go on strike after not teaching for six months.

#### Pediatricians

They weren't the only ones in on the crime against our nation's children. Let's not forget about the inexcusable role of the American Academy of Pediatrics. This group of children's doctors originally called for entire school openings for the 2020-21 school year. That was based on science.

But then, politics intervened. Two weeks later, the group did a sudden 180degree reversal and joined in solidarity with the teachers unions calling for closing schools. They even signed joint statements with the unions.

It's not hard to understand why the pediatricians pulled the rug out from beneath our children. Every study has shown that pediatricians are politically liberal and more so than any other medical group.

Pediatricians were regularly on TV or elsewhere in the news, falsely spooking parents about the dangers of sending children to school. It was propaganda—the big lie.

What is so chilling and unforgivable about this tale is that teachers and pediatricians are the people entrusted by parents and society at large to care for and educate children. They are supposed to have our sons' and daughters' best interests at stake regarding their health and well-being. But they self-ishly put politics and paychecks ahead of child welfare.

So Democratic politicians, teachers unions and pediatricians formed an alliance to deny our children schooling. These are the people who sanctimoniously lecture us about the necessity of "following the science." Yet they ignored it. They peddled fear, not facts, and perhaps Biden's new ministry of "misinformation" might want to investigate them.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Newt Gingrich titled "Mother's Day or Birthing Person's Day: You Decide" was posted at gingrich360.com on May 6, 2022. Following is the article.

\_\_\_\_

As we celebrate Mother's Day on Sunday, we should be aware that the holiday could someday come to an end.

At the current rate of woke efforts to dominate and redefine our world, you could imagine a day when President Joe Biden announces that "Birthing Person's Day" will replace the obsolete, old fashioned, and exclusive "Mother's Day" holiday.

You may think I am exaggerating or overreacting to fringe leftwing nuttiness. However, sensitivity to the smallest possible minority—and deference toward the strangest behaviors—are key tenets of the growing secular theology of the woke Left.

Here's how the spread of leftwing radicalism works in practice: Ideas start out with a handful of weird extremists, and then they gradually become mainstreamed into the academic elite and the bureaucracies. They then become the norm in the news media, giant corporations, and in acceptable conversation. Finally, courts and government are used to impose the strange ideas on the country.

Don't be fooled, the replacement of "mother" with "birthing person" is already underway.

Consider these examples.

- The 2022 fiscal budget refers to "birthing people" in discussing maternal health challenges.
- Deputy Director of the Office of Management and Budget Shalanda Young defended the use of the term "birthing people" rather than "mother" in a June 2021 Congressional budget hearing. Young told the committee: "There are certain people who do not have gender identities that apply to female and male, so we think our language needs to be more inclusive on how we deal with complex issues."
- When asked directly if the administration would be replacing the term "mother" with "birthing people," Young said, "I think our official policy is to make sure that when people get service from their government that they feel included, and we're trying to use inclusive language."
- During a May 6, 2021, U.S. House hearing titled "Birthing While Black," Chairman Carolyn Maloney (NY-12) commented on high infant mortality rates for Black Americans saying: "The CDC estimates that 60 percent of these deaths are preventable. So, how does one of the most medically advanced nations in the world continue to fail Black birthing people at such high rates?" She went on to comment on "the way we approach health care for birthing people of color." At least four other committee members referred to "birthing people" in the hearing.

This isn't a fad. It's a trend. In the leftwing of the Democrat Party, "mother" is a disappearing term, and "birthing people" is its replacement.

■ During Black Maternal Health Week, Sen. Cory Booker (D-NJ) and Rep. Lauren Underwood (D-IL-14) released a press release honoring "Black birthing people."

■ On March 23, Dr. Michelle Morse, Chief Medical Officer of the New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene, tweeted: "The urgency of this moment is clear. Mortality rates of birthing people are too high."

The intellectual background to the replacement of "mother" with "birthing person" was captured in a Sept. 17, 2021 interview for The Atlantic between Emma Green and Deputy Legal Director of the American Civil Liberties Union Louise Melling.

Emma Green: Why do you believe it's important to shift our language around gender and pregnancy?

Louise Melling: First of all, if we're talking about "pregnant people," that language says to people—to transgender men and to nonbinary people—"we see you." It should do a fair amount of work to help address discrimination. If we talk about "pregnant people," it's a reminder to all of us to catch ourselves when we're sitting in the waiting room at the GYN that we're not going to stare at the man who's there. We're not going to be disconcerted.... "It is the reality that not only women seek abortions. It is not only women who are birthing."

Just as the Biden administration now displays the Gay Pride Flag and the Transgender Flag in front of federal buildings—on flagpoles originally installed for the American flag—you can see the pattern building for the elimination of common language.

Further, the left's drive to replace America with a radically different country is deeply serious and fanatic. It is a secular religious effort, rather than traditional political effort.

And holidays like Mother's Day are at risk if the Left continues to win elections.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Newt Gingrich titled "Gender Identity: Total Confusion" was posted at gingrich360.com on May 16, 2022. Following is the article.

Recently, a friend brought me the questionnaire people are asked to fill out so they can sign up to take the Law School Admission Test (LSAT).

More than 100,000 people take the LSAT every year, and the test has great influence on law school admissions.

The questionnaire, which is part of the online profile process one must go through to schedule an LSAT exam, currently includes the following section: Gender identity (choose all that apply).

- Agender
- Androgyne
- Demigender
- Genderqueer or gender fluid
- Man

- Transgender man
- Non-transgender man
- Questioning or unsure
- Woman
- Transgender woman
- Non-transgender woman
- Additional gender category/identity (please specify)
- Additional gender identity
- Prefer not to answer

I have four questions about this section of the LSAT application process.

First, what do some of the words mean?

I confess, I could not immediately define agender, androgyne, demigender, and several others without looking them up.

Second, what words are missing?

If you Google "number of genders" you get one list for 58 genders and another list for 72 genders. Which list is correct? How many extra genders should the LSAT process be asking about? If you go through the 58-gender and 72-gender lists and you find several are missing, send them to me. I am always open to learning. And given the evolving craziness of the woke world, I find I have more and more to learn just to keep up with the decadence and confusion of the modern Left.

■ Third, why should someone applying for law school have to fill out this kind of personal information anyway? What does it have to do with taking a test—or being an effective lawyer?

The answer is simple. This is an instrument of discrimination. The third party which organizes the LSAT scheduling process likely packages this gender information with your profile and passes it on to law schools to which you apply. If you are a heterosexual white male conservative of Christian or Jewish faith, the odds are high you will be discriminated against. This questionnaire is an efficient instrument of that discrimination.

■ Fourth, how many other applications for schools, jobs, associations, or other activities have this kind of personal information requirement?

I wanted to share the LSAT questionnaire because I thought it was a good example of the kind of insidious, pro-radical lifestyle biases and prejudices which are being introduced at every level of American society. The combined impact of Big Government Socialism and the woke cultural Left is pervasive and persistent throughout American life and culture.

There is no intrusion too personal, no part of your life too private, or no thought too intimate for the woke Left to leave alone. The Left has a totalitarian need to intrude everywhere on everything—and to invent and then impose a new world on a nation that does not agree but faces endless coercion.

The LSAT questionnaire is just one more example of imposed wokeness, thought policing, and pervasive and effective discrimination.



An article by Steve Rose titled "Woke Hypocrisy: A User's Guide" was posted at americanthinker.com on May 14, 2022. Following is the article.

Wokeism is not what it pretends to be.

It fools a lot of people by pretending to be about high ideals. It pretends to struggle against injustice, overcome oppression, and so on.

But in reality, it's something very different. For many more of us, the scam is clear: the Woke simply want power. They just want to rule over the rest of us. They've already made astounding progress toward this goal.

How are they pulling this off? They're working to invent a flood of rules that we must live by, but they don't. They want two sets of rules—some for us, others for them.

- For example: Offending them is a terrible thing. It's so terrible, in fact, that they've been trying to make it illegal to hurt their feelings. Yet they can offend us all the time.
- They insist that subjective feelings are profoundly important—important enough to write laws and even base entire societies on. Yet *our* feelings are routinely ignored, minimized, dismissed, mischaracterized, or forcefully suppressed.
- They justify everything they do based on their imaginary fantasies and utopian ideals, yet they dismiss everything we do because of the sinister aims they imagine we have.
- They insist that we "shouldn't judge" other people, and any expression of disapproval of their behavior, however mild, is completely unacceptable. Yet they "judge" us—quite harshly—all the time.
- They insist on being allowed to be who they are, yet they refuse to let us be who we are.
- They insist that we're such terrible people that they refuse to even engage in a dialogue or conversation with us. Yet they claim that we're the ones who are intolerant.
- They claim the ability to know exactly what's in our hearts (via their mind-reading skills, presumably), yet they insist that what's happening in *their* hearts is something mysterious and profound that we can never understand.
- They claim that we can never understand them because we've never lived their experience, yet they claim to fully understand us even though they've never lived *our* experience.

- They insist on being judged solely by their good intentions, yet they insist on judging us solely by the imaginary motives they project onto us.
- To call them unflattering names, accidentally or otherwise, is a horrific crime, they say (despite their ever-shifting, incoherent, exhausting jargon regarding what they want to be called), Yet they call us truly horrific names all the time ("fascist," "racist," "hater," "White supremacist," etc.)
- They talk about race and gender relentlessly, as if those are the only important matters in life, yet they constantly accuse us of being racist and sexist.
- They constantly accuse us of racism and sexism, while they continually judge people, divide them into groups, and try to reorganize the entire world according to individuals' gender or skin color.
- On the topic of males and females, they lecture us about the horror and intolerance of being "binary," and insist (despite biological realities) that there are infinite shades of gray—yet they also declare that everyone is *either* a "Racist" or an "Anti-Racist," and *that's it*, those are the *only* two options.
- They psychologize all of our motives ("You're *really* doing that because of X, Y, and Z"), yet they insist that their own motives are completely pure and noble. (This applies even when their motives are glaringly and transparently corrupt.)
- They insist on being allowed to define themselves, yet also insist that we can't be allowed to define ourselves. They define themselves as heroic crusaders who fight Nazis, fascists, racists, etc. (which we're also against, by the way)—but they refuse to acknowledge that we're fighting evils as well, such as communists, tyrants, and totalitarians.
- They insist that everything they're doing is based on hard facts, science, and "truth," yet they're constantly trying to create an entire legal framework based entirely on hurt feelings or subjective emotions.
- They pretend to be tragically wounded when they're offended and claim that being offended is a horrific thing, yet they deliberately and unnecessarily choose to interpret harmless phrases and mundane acts in ways that are maximally offensive.
- They misrepresent our positions constantly, yet they continually complain about being misunderstood or misrepresented.
- They constantly silence us, yet they pretend to finally be championing the voiceless.
- They enjoy the full support of Big Tech, Big Business, Big Hollywood, Big Education, nearly the entire media establishment, the entire Democratic party in Washington, and a significant part of the Republican party, and yet they claim to be "oppressed."
- They claim to be tolerant and compassionate, yet they openly mock, ridicule, and insult anyone they disagree with.

- They see themselves as creative and free-thinking individuals, yet they all think and act alike, and punish anyone who says anything outside of the approved narrative.
- They claim the ability to interpret anything and everything however they want, however absurd, and hide behind "lived experience" or subjective feelings as a defense of their interpretations ("I have a right to my opinion!")—yet they declare that our interpretations and "lived experiences" are invalid.
- They work to deliberately bankrupt us, abolish most amendments, deliberately flood the country with non-citizens, corrupt and nationalize elections, abolish the electoral college, abandon the filibuster, pack the Supreme Court, add additional states to the union, ban political speech, they fly non-American flags at government departments, kneel to other causes in the Capitol building, and pledge allegiance to other (non-American) flags.
- They've already ruined or corrupted much of Hollywood, Big Media, Big Business, Big Tech, nearly our entire education system, the music industry, entertainment, etc.—yet they accuse us of being bad for the country.

The above are just a few examples of Woke hypocrisy. There are plenty more. Yet an awareness of this hypocrisy would have little effect on someone who was truly Woke. Why? Because the Woke are hypocritical about hypocrisy itself.

Most of us see phoniness and hypocrisy as bad things, and honesty and integrity as good. But a true Wokester could read all of the above, and say, "So what? Sure, I say one thing and do another. Yes, I want one set of rules for you and another for me. Sure, I seem like a hypocrite. But I'm doing it all for 'a good cause'—my imaginary Utopian fantasy—and therefore, I'm morally justified to inflict in any horror I choose."

Meanwhile, they aren't afraid to use the "hypocrisy" charge against us. They constantly accuse us of falling short of our impossibly high ideals and use that imperfection to justify our total destruction.

Too many Americans are still blind to the true nature of Wokeism. It's societal poison. It's a fundamentalist cult, riddled with zealotry and intolerance, fueled by hysteria and moral narcissism. It's an intellectual virus that has been deliberately engineered to destroy Western culture and replace it with a hellish Marxist dystopia.

We need more real Americans to understand what's actually happening, and to inoculate ourselves against it before it's too late.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

## Black citizens killed in Buffalo

- An article by Tim Meads titled "Shooter Kills 10, Wounds Three in Buffalo Grocery Store; Authorities Investigating As Racially Motivated Attack" was posted at dailywire.com on May 14, 2022.
- An article by Ronnie Reyes and Janon Fisher titled "White Supremacist, 18, Denies Killing 10 People—Including Hero Ex-Cop Who Tried to Stop Him—As He Is Arraigned After Livestreaming Mass Shooting at Buffalo Supermarket in Black Area—With 'N\*\*\*\*r' Scrawled on His Rifle" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on May 14, 2022.
- An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "[Black] Former Police Officer Aaron Salter Jr. Gave His Life Saving Others From Buffalo Mass Shooter" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by D. Parker titled "Guess How the Buffalo Shooter Identified Himself Politically—[in His 180-Page 'Manifesto' He Used the Words 'Deep Into Communist Ideology' and 'Authoritarian Left Category']" was posted at americanthinker.com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Twisted Online Diary of White Supremacist Buffalo Gunman Shows He Had Massacre Map Drawn Up and Posted a Photo of Himself in Hazmat Suit in School" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Nyamekye Daniel titled "'It Was Not a Joke': Buffalo Massacre Suspect Shared Five Months' Worth of Plans With Group 30 Minutes Before Attack—No One Alerted Authorities" was posted at atlantablackstar. com on May 19, 2022.

# Politicians and media use Buffalo massacre for political gain

- Looking back to October 2020, an article by Paul D. Shinkman titled "DHS: White Supremacists 'The Most Persistent and Lethal Threat' Within the U.S." was posted at usnews.com on Oct. 6, 2020.
- An article by Talia Lavin titled "The Buffalo Shooter Isn't a 'Lone Wolf'—He's a Mainstream Republican" was posted at rollingstone.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article titled "The Buffalo Gunman Emerged From a Far-Right Ecosystem That's Gone Mainstream" was posted at latimes.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "As Twitter Takes to Blaming Tucker Carlson for Shooting, Manifesto Confirms Suspect's No Fan of Fox News" was posted at townhall.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Becky Noble titled "'Never Trumper' Liz Cheney Claims GOP Leadership 'Enabling White Supremacy' " was posted at the political insider. com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Eddie Scarry titled "Congrats to the Media for Finally Finding a White Supremacist [After Regularly Making False Accusations]" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 17, 2022.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden Connects Buffalo Mass Shooting to January 6 [Riot]" was posted at breitbart.com on May 17, 2022.

## Asian citizens shot in California

- An article by James Gordon titled "Brave Churchgoers Hogtied Gunman With Electrical Cords and Seized His Two Weapons After He Killed One Person and Wounded Five Others When He Opened Fire Inside Orange County Presbyterian Church" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Antonio Planas, Andrew Blankstein, Jonathan Dienst and Dennis Romero titled "Shooting at Taiwanese Church in California That Killed 1, Wounded 5 Investigated as Hate Crime [Due to Tensions Between China and Taiwan]; FBI Says" was posted at nbcnews.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Asian American Man, 68, Accused of Opening Fire on Orange County Church That Killed Doctor in Anti-Taiwan Attack 'Sent a Journal [Titled Diary of an Angel Destroying Independence] to Chinese Newspaper Before Shooting' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 18, 2022.

## Comments about rich getting richer

- An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Sen. Blumenthal's Family Splurged on Intel Stock Before He Voted for a Massive Subsidy Bill" was posted at dailycaller. com on May 14, 2022.
- An article by Tom Winter, Sarah Fitzpatrick, Chloe Atkins and Laura Strickler titled "Analysis of Hunter Biden's Hard Drive Shows He, His Firm Took in About \$11 Million From 2013 to 2018, Spent It Fast" was posted at nbcnews. com on May 19, 2022.

# **Comments about pro-life**

- An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "This [Black] Man Spent His Day Telling Pro-Abortion Protesters He's Glad Their Mothers Didn't Abort Them; They Weren't Happy About It" was posted at dailywire.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Kristan Hawkins titled "Black and Brown Pro-Lifers Endure Racial Attacks From White Abortion Activists at Weekend Rallies" was posted at townhall.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Zachary Evans titled "Oklahoma Legislature Passes Bill Banning Abortion From Moment of Fertilization" was posted at national review. com on May 19, 2022.

# **Comments about pro-abortion**

- An article by Brian Welk titled "As Roe vs. Wade Repeal Looms, Hollywood's Silence Reveals a Delicate 'Balancing Act' " was posted at thewrap.com on May 11, 2022.
- An article by David Ng titled "Hollywood Executives 'Much More Nervous' About Abortion Activism After Disney-Florida Fight" was posted at breitbart. com on May 12, 2022.

- An article by Trent Baker titled "Dem. Rep. [Katie] Porter: Abortion, Inflation 'Reinforce Each Other'—'People Need to Be in Charge of How Many Mouths They're Going to Have to Feed' "was posted at breitbart.com on May 12, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Mainstream Media Gushes Over Pro-Abortion Rallies" was posted at townhall.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Hubbard titled "Oklahoma Governor [Kevin Stitt] Warns Native American Tribes Against Creating Abortion Havens" was posted at justthenews.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Sarakshi Rai titled "Canada, Mexico Brace for Influx of Americans Seeking Abortions" was posted at thehill.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Michelle Obama Raises Eyebrows by Using the Word 'Womxn' As She Says Roe vs. Wade Leak Means 'Millions Will Lose Right to Make Decisions About Their Bodies' " was posted at dailymail. co.uk on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Starbucks Is Latest Firm to Cover Travel Costs for Workers Seeking an Abortion in States Where It Could Be Banned—Following Amazon, Microsoft and Apple After Fallout Over Roe vs. Wade" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "MSNBC Columnist Liz Plank Says Men Should Get Vasectomies Because 'The Burden of Family Planning Will Fall on Them' as Abortion Rights Are Set to Be Struck Down Amid Roe vs. Wade Fallout" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Sophia Cai and Stef W. Kight titled "DHS Preparing for Violence Following Abortion Ruling" was posted at axios.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Mary Claire Dale titled "With Roe in Doubt, Some Fear Tech Surveillance of Pregnancy" was posted at apnews.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Yes,' Men Can Become Pregnant and Have Abortions, Abortion Activist [Aimee Arrambide, Executive Director of Avow, a Texas-Based Organization Devoted to Securing Unrestricted Abortion Care] Testifies in House Hearing" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Abortionist [Dr. Yashica Robinson, Who Performs Abortions at an Alabama Women's Center] Won't Answer Whether She Supports Abortion Up to Birth" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 18, 2022.

#### Pro-abortion vandalism and violence

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Pro-Abortion Vandalism and Violence Appears to Be a Pattern" was posted at townhall.com on May 19, 2022.

# **Activists target homes**

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Virginia Lt. Gov. [Winsome] Sears: 'The Commonwealth Attorney Has the Power to Prosecute Individuals . . . Protesting Outside Homes of SCOTUS Justices' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 11, 2022.

- An article by Max Thornberry titled "[Virginia Governor Glenn] Youngkin: [Attorney General Merrick] Garland Not Going to Enforce Law Barring Protests Outside Justices' Homes" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "DeSantis Signs Law Making It Illegal to Protest Outside Someone's Home in Florida" was posted at dailywire.com on May 16, 2022.

## **Activists target churches**

■ An article by Anugrah Kumar titled "Religious Freedom Law Firm Threatens to Sue Pro-Abortion Activists Who Disrupt Church Services" was posted at christianpost.com on May 9, 2022.

## **Activists target pro-life groups**

■ An article by Paul Bois titled "Report: Pregnancy Center [in Baltimore] Vandalized With Threatening, Pro-Abortion Messages" was posted at breitbart. com on May 16, 2022.

## **Activists target pro-life students**

■ An article by James Gordon titled "Woke Yale Law Students Call for 'Unrelenting Daily Confrontation' With Conservative Classmates and Attack the Constitution Following Leaked SCOTUS Opinion That Could See Roe vs. Wade Overturned" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2022.

## Shortage of baby food

- An article by Colin Lodewick titled "America Is Running Out of Baby Formula Because 3 Companies Control the Market [Abbott Nutrition, Mead Johnson and Nestles] and Babies Aren't That Profitable" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 14, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Al-Arshani titled "Abbott [Nutrition] Says If the FDA Were to Re-Open Its Michigan Facility to Address Baby Formula Shortage, It Would Still Take Months to Get More on Shelves" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 14, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "What a Load of Hot Air! Parents Slam Jill Biden for Claiming Her Husband Joe Is Working Around the Clock to End Baby Formula Disaster as Abbott [Laboratories] Factory Is Still Closed and Foreign Products Not Shipped In" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "GOP Rep. Kat Cammack Reveals Video of Huge Stockpile of Baby Formula at Border Center After Being Slammed by White House for Sharing Photo of Supplies Being Given to Migrants While Americans Struggle to Feed Their Children" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips and Natasha Anderson titled "Furious Parents Blast Biden as He Finally Invokes Emergency Powers to Stem Baby Formula Shortage and Orders Pentagon Planes to Fly in Shipments From Overseas—After Weeks of Stalling While Kids Went Hungry" was posted at dailymail.co. uk on May 18, 2022.

## New information governance board

- An article by Roberto Wakerell-Cruz titled "Senate Democrats Cancel 'Disinformation' Hearing After Disastrous Press Around 'Ministry of Truth' Czar [Nina Jankowicz]" was posted at the postmillennial.com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Biden's 'Disinformation Board' is Paused After Just Three Weeks and Its Head Nina Jankowicz Resigns After Sparking Outrage for Pushing Debunked Russian Collusion Claims and Calling Hunter Biden's Laptop a 'Trump Campaign Tool' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Clark titled "White House Defends Nina Jankowicz After Embattled Disinformation Czar Resigns" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Robby Soave titled "Nina Jankowicz's Faulty Record, Not Her Critics, Doomed the Disinformation Board" was posted at reason.com on May 18, 2022.

## Comments about Elon Musk and Twitter

- An article by Isobel Asher Hamilton titled "Elon Musk Says \$44 Billion Twitter Deal Can't Proceed Until CEO [Parag Agrawall] Proves the Platform Has Fewer Than 5% Fake Accounts" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "'Twitter Does Not Believe in Free Speech': Undercover Project Veritas Recording Reveals Twitter Engineer [Siru Murugesan] Saying Platform Censors the Right but Not the Left—Everyone Who Works There Is 'Commie as F\*\*k' and They 'Hate' Elon Musk" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "'Twitter Exec [Alex Martinez] Trashing Free Speech and Mocking People With Asperger's': Elon Musk Retweets Undercover Video of Twitter Executive Saying He Can't Take Tesla CEO 'Seriously' Due to His Asperger's Diagnosis as He Boasts About Limiting Free Speech" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.

## **Comments about free speech**

■ An article by Timothy Mead titled "Don't Be Fooled by Leftist Wordplay—They're Only Worried About 'Free Speech' When They're Not in Power" was posted at townhall.com on May 19, 2022.

# Comments about government and corporate snooping

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Nikki Schwab titled "The FBI May Have Conducted as Many as 3-4 Million Searches of Americans' Electronic Data Without a Warrant Last Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 29, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Morgan titled "CDC Tracked 20+ Million U.S. Phones to Monitor Covid Lockdown Compliance Says New Report" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on May 3, 2022.

■ An article by John Solomon titled "Rand Paul: Time to Ban Feds From Tracking Americans Through Their Cell Phone Location Data" was posted at justthenews.com on May 5, 2022.

# Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "Louisiana and Missouri Sue Biden for 'Colluding' With Big Tech to Censor Conservatives" was posted at breitbart.com on May 10, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Facebook's 'Fake News': Social Media Giant Planted Op-Eds in Newspapers and Ran TV Ads Across the U.S. Via Shadowy Lobbying Groups It Secretly Funded to Defend It From Politicians Calling for Greater Regulation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Meta Tells Workers Not to Mention Abortion on Internal Chat Due to 'An Increased Risk' the Tech Giant Is Seen as a 'Hostile Work Environment'—(but Staff Point Out BLM and Trans Rights Is Fine)" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 20, 2022.

# Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Democrat House Majority Leader [Steny Hoyer of Maryland] Claims 'We're at War' So Republicans Shouldn't Blame Biden for Energy Crisis" was posted at dailywire.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Patti Domm titled "Households Are Now Spending an Estimated \$5,000 a Year on Gasoline" was posted at cnbc.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Gas Stations in Washington [State] Reprogram Pumps to Prepare for \$10-a-Gallon Fuel as Bidenflation Sends Average Price Soaring to \$4.57—Almost Twice the \$2.41 During Trump's Final Month" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "[Steve] Scalise [of Louisiana]: 'If Anybody's Going to Be Sued for Gourging, It Should Be the Gourger-in-Chief'— Who Caused Record Gas Prices" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 19, 2022.

#### Inflation

- An article by Kelsey Vlamis titled "Jeff Bezos Said the New 'Disinformation Board' [Headed by Nina Jankowicz] Should Review Biden's Tweet That Tied High Inflation to Low Corporate Taxes, Calling It 'Misdirection' " was posted at businessinsider.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Bezos Claims Biden's 'Build Back Better' Bill Would Have Made Inflation Even Worse—and Says Joe Manchin Saved President by Blocking It: 'Inflation Is a Regressive Tax That Most Hurts the Least Affluent' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 15, 2022.

- An article by Tim Meads titled "New White House Press Secretary [Karine Jean-Pierre] Spends First Day Spinning Biden's Claim That Higher Taxes Will Help Inflation" was posted at dailywire.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Becky Noble titled "CNBC Host [Andrew Ross Sorkin] Corners Biden Transportation Secretary Buttigieg, Who Thinks Raising Taxes Will Solve Inflation" was posted at the political insider.com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Chicken Wings for \$34! Bidenflation of 9.4% Is Forcing Retailers to Charge Market Prices for Wings as Local Businesses Are Pushed to the Brink" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Abha Bhattarai titled "U.S. May Be Barreling Toward Recession in Next Year, More Experts Say" was posted at washingtonpost.com on May 19, 2022.

## **Government taxation**

- An article by Kate Dore titled "Tax Professionals 'Horrified' by IRS Decision to Destroy Data on 30 Million Filers [in March 2021]" was posted at cnbc.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Greg Wilson titled "Key Dem [Bill Pascrell of New Jersey] Calls for Firing of IRS Chief [Charles Rettig] After Watchdog Says Agency 'Destroyed' 30 Million Documents [in March 2021]" was posted at dailywire.com on May 13, 2022.

#### **Finances**

- An article by Michelle De Pacina titled "Ex-Coca-Cola Chemist [Female Xiaorong You] Sentenced [to 14 Years in Prison] for Stealing \$120 Million Trade Secret for Chinese Government-Supported Company [Weihai Jinhong Group]" was posted at nextshark.com on May 12, 2022.
- An article by Brian Swint titled "Apple Is No Longer the World's Most Valuable Company; This Company [Saudi Aramco] Is No. 1" was posted at barrons.com on May 12, 2022.

# Unemployment

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Elaine Mallon titled "U.S. Taxpayers Lost \$163 Billion to Unemployment Fraud During Pandemic" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 30, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Biden Subsidizes Business With 35,000 Foreign Workers to Hire for U.S. Jobs as Nearly 12 Million Americans Remain Jobless" was posted at breitbart.com on May 16, 2022.

#### **NBA** and China

- An article by Mark Fainaru-Wada and Steve Fainaru titled "ESPN Analysis: NBA Owners, Mum on China Relationship, Have More Than \$10 Billion Invested There" was posted at espn.com on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Alex Raskin titled "NBA Owners 'Have a Combined \$10 Billion of Exposure in China' Beyond League's \$5 Billion Business in the Country:

[Charlotte] Hornets' Michael Jordan and [Brooklyn] Nets' Joe Tsai Among Top Investors" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 19, 2022.

#### Real estate

■ An article by Ray Parisi titled "This Flashy Bel Air Mansion That Was Listed at \$87.8 Million Flopped at Auction [at \$45.8 Million]—and Now the Seller [Alex Khadavi] Is Furious" was posted at cnbc.com on May 15, 2022.

# **Canceling student debt**

- An article by Burgess Everett titled "Senate Dems Grab One Last Chance to Push Biden on Student Debt" was posted at politico.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Is Biden's Dithering on Forgiving College Debt a Sign He Knows It's Bad Policy . . . Or Just Dementia?" was posted at townhall.com on May 13, 2022.

# Illegal immigration

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Baby Formula for Illegal Immigrants, But Shortages for American Citizens?" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Psaki: Providing Baby Formula to Illegal Immigrants Is 'Morally Right' and It's the Law" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "Border Enforcement Expert [Tom Homan]: Biden Sees 'Future Political Benefit' to an Open Border" was posted at justthenews.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Biden's New Border Tent Village: Border Patrol Sets Up New Compound to House More Migrants and Speed Up Processing Amid Confusion Over When Title 42 Will End" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Revealed: How You Are Paying for Migrants to Take Charter Flights: Secret Taxpayer-Funded Trips Costing Tens of Thousands of Dollars Ferry Asylum Seekers From Border to Inland Cities Ahead of Title 42 Rush Next Week" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Record 234,088 Migrants Arrived at Southern Border in April as Numbers Soar Days Before Title 42 Ends: 117,989 Were Released Into U.S." was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Biden Releases 118,000 Border Crossers Into U.S. in April, Exceeding Population of His Hometown [Scranton, Pennsylvania Has 77,000 Residents]" was posted at breitbart.com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Huge Narcotics Tunnel the Length of Six Football Fields Is Busted Between San Diego Warehouse and Tijuana Home: Six Americans Deny Drug Smuggling After 1,762 Pounds of Cocaine and 164 Pounds of Meth Recovered" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.

- An article titled "Gov. Ron DeSantis (Florida Republican): "Biden Should Be Given An Honorary Membership in the Mexican Drug Cartels" was posted at yahoo.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Adry Torres titled "High Ranking Russian Politician [Viktor Kamenshchikov] Is Caught Trying to Illegally Cross Into the U.S. at Mexico Border After Criticizing Putin's Disastrous Invasion of Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 19, 2022.

## Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' "was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

## **Comments about election news**

- An article by Christina A. Cassidy titled "In Early Primaries, Voters Favor Polling Places Over Mail" was posted at apnews.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Jessica Chasmar titled "Biden Judicial Nominee [Natasha Merle] Said Border Wall, Voter ID Laws 'Grounded in White Supremacy' " was posted at foxnews.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Georgia Sets Early Voting Record and Debunks 'Jim Crow 2.0' Fear-Mongering" was posted at townhall.com on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Brad Slager titled "The Big Losers in the Georgia Primary: Everyone Promising Voter Suppression" was posted at townhall.com on May 19, 2022.

# Leftists angering Hispanic voters

- An article by Mia Cathell titled "Biden Further Angers Hispanic Voters by Lifting Cuban, Venezuelan Sanctions" was posted at townhall.com on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Joe Biden's Support Among Hispanic Americans Plummets From 55% to 26% in a Year as His Overall Approval Rating Slumps to Just 41% Amid Inflation, War in Ukraine and the Roe vs. Wade Fallout—Poll Shows" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 20, 2022.

# Comments about defunding the police

- An article by Devan Markham and Kelsey Kernstine titled "'Defund the Police' Movement Impacts Recruitment, Increase in Crime" was posted at newsnationnow.com on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Will Katcher titled "Support for 'Defund the Police' Has Dropped Nationwide, Poll Finds" was posted at police1.com on May 20, 2022.

## Comments about excessive violent crime

- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Shocking Moment Chicago Cop Is Shot in Face and Neck by Porsche Thief Who Got Hold of Gun Hidden in His Crotch While Cuffed in Back of Cruiser and Fired 50 Rounds on Arriving at Station" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 12, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Shocking Moment Road Rage Knifeman, 50, Pulls Blade on Knuckleduster-Wearing Biker and Slashes Him Before Victim Pulls a Gun From Coat in Florida" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Three High School Graduation Shootings Erupt in 24 Hours: Three Are Shot in Louisiana, Two are Hit in Michigan and Teen, 18, Dies After Gunfire in Tennessee" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 20, 2022.

## **Comments about weapons**

- An article by Matt Adams titled "ISP [Indiana State Police]: Indiana Homeowner Shoots, Kills 2 Intruders, Holds 2 More at Gunpoint" was posted at fox59.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Did Anyone Notice What Was Wrong About Eric Swalwell's Tweet About the Buffalo Mass Shooting? [He Called for a Ban on 'Assault Weapons' When New York Already Has a Ban on Such Weapons]" was posted at townhall.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Jacob Sullum titled "Why New York's 'Assault Weapon' Ban Didn't Stop the Buffalo Massacre" was posted at reason.com on May 16, 2022.

# **Comments about January 6 Capitol riot**

■ An article by HoopsHype titled "[Retired NBA Star] John Stockton Writes Letter of Support for Utah Woman Who Pled Guilty of Being Capitol [Rioter, That Many Democrats Call An] Insurrectionist" was posted at yahoo.com on May 19, 2022.

# **Are parents domestic terrorists?**

■ An article by Jeremiah Poff titled "FBI Opened Multiple Investigations Into Protesting Parents, GOP Lawmakers Say" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on May 12, 2022.

# Comments about educating our youth

- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "D.C. Public Schools Spent \$31,843 Per Pupil; But D.C. 8th Graders Had Lowest Math and Reading Scores in Nation" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Adam Terro titled "Police: Phoenix Teacher Arrested on Suspicion of Offering Student Money for Explicit Photos" was posted at azcentral. com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "School District Tells Philadelphia Teachers to Attend 'Kink, Trans Sex and BDSM' Workshop to 'Learn More

About Trans Community' Where They Were Told There Is 'No Age Limit for Gender Journey,' How to Use Sex Toys and What 'Puppy Fetishes' Are" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.

# **Comments about transgenders**

- Looking back to November 2021, an article by Ashe Schow titled "[Old Dominion] University Professor [Dr. Allyn Walker] Who Defended 'Minor Attracted Persons' [Is] Placed on Leave" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 17, 2021.
- An article by Greg Wilson titled "Virginia Trans Professor Accused of Defending Adult-Child Sex [Dr. Allyn Walker Was] Hired by Johns Hopkins [University]" was posted at dailywire.com on May 14, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Calvin Klein Includes Pregnant Transgender 'Man' in Mother's Day Ad" was posted at townhall.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Texas Supreme Court Lifts Lower Court's Block of Investigations of Transgender Procedures As Child Abuse" was posted at dailywire.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Parents, Social Media React to Oregon Requiring Tampons in Boys School Bathrooms" was posted at dailywire.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "A Trans Woman Says the Manager of a New Jersey Diner Followed Her Into the Bathroom and Demanded She 'Use the Men's Room' " was posted at businessinsider.com on May 14, 2022.
- An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "Federal Court Halts Biden Mandates Forcing Religious Employers to Pay For, Perform Irreversible Trans Surgeries" was posted at dailywire.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Laura Bryant Hanford titled "Fairfax, Virginia, Schools May Expel Elementary Students for 'Misgendering' People" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Zachary Faria titled "Eighth Graders Using the Wrong Pronouns Are Now Considered Sexual Harassment" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Cindy Lever titled "Read the Troubling Story of How Trans Activists 'Groomed' Girl, 17, Before She Was Helped to Transition Into a Man After a One-Hour 'Gender Clinic' Consultation—and at 21 She Wants to Be Female Again" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 18, 2022.

# **Comments about Florida and Disney**

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Zachary Halaschak titled "Disney Has Lost \$50 Billion in Value Since War With Florida Began" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 22, 2022.
- An article by James Call titled "Taxpayers Take DeSantis to Court, Fearing Disney Feud Will Raise Property Taxes, Cost Jobs" was posted at tallahassee. com on May 5, 2022.

- An article by Ted Johnson titled "Florida Residents Denied in Lawsuit Over Ron DeSantis' Disney World Decision" was posted at deadline.com on May 10, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Florida Gov. Ron DeSantis Says the State Will Take Over Disney's Reedy Creek Improvement District Instead of Saddling Counties With \$1 Billion Bond Debt" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2022.
- An article titled "Gov. DeSantis Tells Florida to 'Not Worry' About Disney's Debt: 'I Have the Biggest Budget Surplus We're Ever Had' " was posted at yahoo.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Lori Rozsa titled "DeSantis Says Florida May Take Over Disney's Special District" was posted at washingtonpost.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Disney Continues to Indoctrinate Children With Its LGBTQ Clothing Line" was posted at townhall.com on May 19, 2022.

# **Comments about Disney's favorability**

■ An article by Josh Berger titled "After Shoving Woke Politics Down the Throats of Consumers, Disney's Favorability Rating Takes a Massive Dive" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on May 18, 2022.

## **Comments about Winsome Sears**

■ Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

# **Comments about racism and white supremacy**

- An article by David Hookstead titled "[Former NFL Player] Antonio Brown Slams Colin Kaepernick, Says the QB Has 'Been Treated Good' "was posted at dailycaller.com on May 5, 2022.
- An article by David Hookstead titled "[Former NFL Player] Pacman Jones Says He Agrees With Antonio Brown's Comments About Colin Kaepernick" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 15, 2022.

# **Comments about critical race theory**

- An article by Brent Sadler titled "Navy Throws CRT, Other Extreme Books Overboard" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Brian Flood titled "Critical Race Theory-Related Ideas Found in Mandatory Programs at 39 of Top 50 U.S. Medical Schools: Report" was posted at foxnews.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "'They've Told Him That as a Black Man the World Is Against Him': Single Mom of Biracial Son, 13, Sues His School Over CRT Because 'Everything That Doesn't Go His Way Is Racist—Including Chores' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.

## Comments about crimes against Black citizens

■ An article by Nicole Duncan-Smith titled "Texas 9-Year-Old Brings a Whip to a Black Family's Porch to Demand Their Daughter Emerge; Boy's Father Fumbles With Gun When Confronted, Nearly Shoots His Own Child" was posted at atlantablackstar.com on May 15, 2022.

## **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Clinton Cronies Are Revealed to Have Stepped Away From Embattled BLM's Board Days After Co-Founder Patrisse Cullors' Admitted Lying About Not Using Groups \$6 Million LA Mansion for Fun" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Ashe Schow titled "He [Zac Kriegman] Looked at the Data and Discovered the BLM Narrative About Cops Was a Lie; Then He Was Fired [From Thomson Reuters]" was posted at dailywire.com on May 14, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Kerr titled "Patrisse Cullors's Brother [Paul Cullors] Among BLM's Two Highest-Paid Employees" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Revealed: BLM Founder Patrisse Cullors Paid Her Baby Father \$970,000 for 'Creative Services', Her Brother \$840,000 for Security, a Fellow Director \$2.1 Million and Reimbursed the Organization \$73,000 for a Charter Flight" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Jewish Businessman [Craig Greenberg] Who Survived Murder Attempt 'by BLM Activist [Quintez Brown] . . . Wins Democratic Primary for Mayor of Louisville" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Aaron Morrison titled "AP Exclusive: Black Lives Matter Has \$42 Million in Assets" was posted at apnews.com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder Patrisse Cullors Claims Her Mistakes With \$90 Million in 'White Guilt Money' Are Being Weaponized Against Her and She Didn't Profit From \$6 Million LA Mansion and \$6 Million Toronto 'Arts Center' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 18, 2022.

#### Candace Owens and Black Lives Matter

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "BLM Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Plays the Victim After Claiming Candace Owens Harassed Her" was posted at townhall.com on May 14, 2022.
- A video and an article by Ronny Reyes and Alex Hammer titled "BLM Co-Founder Tearfully Claims That She Is Being Harassed by Candace Owens—Who Calmly Asks to Speak to Her Outside Her \$1.4 Million Home After Activist Admitted She Lied When She Denied Using Group's \$6 Million LA Property Only for Official Business" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 14, 2022.

■ A video and an article by Virginia Kruta titled "Watch: Candace Owens Drops New Trailer for 'The Greatest Lie Ever Told: George Floyd and the Rise of BLM' " were posted at dailywire.com on May 17, 2022.

## Comments about police misconduct

- An article by Kevin Tresolini titled "Delaware State [University], State Leaders 'Incensed' [About Racial Profiling] After Team Bus Stopped, Searched in Georgia" was posted at delawareonline.com on May 10, 2022.
- An article by Ellie Rushing titled "Delaware State University Says Georgia Sheriffs Racially Profiled Lacrosse Team, Files Civil Rights Complaint" was posted at inquirer.com on May 18, 2022.

## Amber Heard is demonstrating bad side of women

- An article by John Mac Ghlionn titled "Believe All Women? Even Amber Heard? The Johnny Depp Lawsuit Raises Questions About Our Approach to Assault Allegations" was posted at nydailynews.com on May 4, 2022.
- An article by Taryn Ryder titled "[Celebrity] Bill Burr Says Johnny Depp Deserves Public Apology [for People Accepting 'Lies' About Him] was posted at yahoo.com on May 4, 2022.
- An article by Joe Price titled "Chris Rock Brings Up Johnny Depp Trial During Comedy Show: 'Believe All Women Except Amber Heard' " was posted at complex.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Emma Mayer titled "Petition to Fire Amber Heard From 'Aquaman' Sequel Reaches 4 Million Signatures" was posted at newsweek. com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Kelly Coffey titled "Chris Rock Roasts Amber Heard for Pooping in Johnny Depp's Bed" was posted at insidethemagic.net on May 14, 2022.
- An article by Mack Rawden titled "SNL Did a Johnny Depp and Amber Heard Sketch, and Of Course It Was About the Pooping Incident" was posted at cinemablend.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Katie Balevic titled "A Close Friend of Johnny Depp Called Amber Heard 'A Sociopathic Show Pony' Who Is 'Used to Getting What She Wants' " was posted at businessinsider.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Kayla Brantley and Daniel Bates titled "Amber Heard Finally Admits to Not Honoring Her Promised \$3.5 Million Donation to ACLU With \$7 Million From Johnny Depp Divorce (Despite Telling UK High Court She Had)—and Blames Him for Suing Her and Leaving Her Broke" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2022.

# Pandemic regulations had negative consequences

■ Looking back to March 2022, an article by Joseph Simonson and Matthew Foldi titled "Dem Offices on Capital Hill Remain Closed After Biden's Call for Return to Normalcy" was posted at freebeacon.com on March 18, 2022.

- An article by Adam Andrzejewski titled "Teleworking Members of Congress Cost Taxpayers \$70 Million Since Start of Pandemic" was posted at realclearpolicy.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Pandemic Has Made Babies and Toddlers Miss Talking and Reading Milestones Because Overburdened Parents Have Been Too Busy to Devote Enough Time to Them" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Julie Wernau and Joseph Walker titled "Pandemic's Pressures Widen Embrace of Long-Lasting Drugs for Addiction, Mental Illness" was posted at wsj.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Money for Covid Tests but Not for Cancer Treatment? Top Expert Dr. Marty Makary Warns That Disconnect Between Health Leaders and the Regular Population Is Costing Lives" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2022.

## Comments about new covid cases

■ An article by Luke Andrews titled "More Than Half of 'Covid' Patients in NYC Hospitals Were Not Admitted Because of the Virus, Official Data Shows, As Cases in the City Creep Upwards: Infections Up 19% Nationally Over the Past Week, but Deaths Fall by 32%" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2022.

## Vaccines—follow the money

- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "FDA to Approve Covid-19 Booster Shots for Children 5 to 11 Years Old as Early as Tuesday [May 17], Despite Limited Risk Faced by Children From the Virus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Betsy Klein titled "White House Warns the U.S. Can't Buy Updated Covid-19 Vaccines 'For Every American Who Wants One' Without More Funding" was posted at cnn.com on May 18, 2022.

#### Comments about vaccine mandates

■ An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "CDC Now Recommends All U.S. Domestic Travelers Get Tested for Covid-19 Before a Trip—Regardless of Vaccine Status, as Officials Warn Mandates Are Around the Corner" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 18, 2022.

#### Comments about vaccines

- An article by Zeke Miller titled "U.S. 'Vulnerable' to Covid Without New Shots" was posted at apnews.com on May 12, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Did Pfizer Commit Huge Fraud in Its Covid Vaccine Research?" was posted at mercola.com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Logan Cullop titled "Covid Vaccine Will Not Be on Immunizations Schedule for Students [in Louisiana] in the Fall" was posted at wbrz.com (Baton Rouge) on May 18, 2022.

#### **Comments about masks**

- A Reuters article by David Shepardson titled "Detroit Three Automakers [General Motors Company, Ford Motor Company and Chrysler Parent Stellantis NV] Reinstate Mask Mandate at Some Michigan Facilities" was posted at reuters.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Luke Andrews titled "NYC Mayor Eric Adams Masks Up as City's Health Department Quietly Reveals Plans to Set Covid Alert Level to 'High' and Tells Residents Over the Age of Two to Wear Face Coverings in All Indoor Settings" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Catherine Garcia titled "CDC: With Covid-19 Infections Rising, a Third of U.S. Should Consider Indoor Masks" was posted at theweek.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "NYC Mayor Eric Adams Rejects Health Department Guidance to Reinstate a Mask Mandate Days After the Big Apple Moved to a 'High' Covid Alert" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Dylan Housman titled "Pro-Maskers May Be Laying the Groundwork to Bring Back Covid Restrictions" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 18, 2022.
- An article by Alexandra Steigrad titled "NPR's Masking Rules Encourage Coworkers to Rat Each Other Out" was posted at nypost.com on May 19, 2022.

#### Comments about masks in schools

- An article by Staff titled "Masks Now Required at Evanston Township High School [Near Chicago] as Covid Cases Rise" was posted at nbcchicago.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Christina Hall titled "Ferndale [Michigan] Schools Reinstates Face Masks for Students, Staff Because of Uptick in Covid-19" was posted at freep.com (Detroit) on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Millman and Andrew Siff titled "NYC Nixes Mask Mandate Return in Schools Despite High Covid Alert, Eyes 5th Wave End" was posted at nbcnewyork.com on May 18, 2022.

# Comments about masks at colleges

- An article titled "Covid-19 Information for University of Maryland [Included 'We Strongly Encourage Everyone to Wear a K95 Mask Indoors in All Situations']" was posted at umd.edu. on May 16, 2022.
- An article titled "Campus Conditions and Requirements [at Wayne State University Included 'Masks Are Required in Classrooms and Laboratories and Optional in Most Campus Locations']" was posted at wayne.edu on May 19, 2022.

# **Comments about masks for on planes**

■ An article by Rachel Scully titled "United Airlines CEO: Planes Safe for Passengers Who Don't Want to Wear Masks" was posted at thehill.com on May 17, 2022.

#### Media comments about Karine Jean-Pierre

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Psaki: Karine Jean-Pierre Will Be First Black Woman, 'First Out LGBTQ+' Press Secretary 'Because Representation Matters' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 6, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Starts Debut Briefing by Saying She's the First 'Black, Gay, Immigrant Woman' to Hold Position—Before Hitting Bezos for His Criticism of Biden and Trying to Explain Why President Is Going to Buffalo When He Avoided Waukesha" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Aaron Kliegman titled "'Systemic Racism Pervades Every Part of Our Society': New White House Press Secretary [Said] in 2020" was posted at justthenews.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Putin's Mainstream TV Propagandists Target New White House Press Secretary Karine Jean-Pierre and Say 'She Only Got the Job Because She Is Black and Gay' " was posted at dailymail. co.uk on May 19, 2022.

#### Comments about Netflix

- An article by Karol Markowicz titled "Netflix Is Proof Americans Have Had Enough of Woke Speech Policing" was posted at nypost.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Elon Musk, Other Top Figures Praise Netflix for Cracking Down on Woke Employees" was posted at dailywire.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Adam Manno titled "Netflix Slashes 150 Jobs Including Top Executives From Its Original Content Team Amid Plummeting Revenue and Mass Exodus of 200,000 Subscribers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.

## **Comments about Hulu**

■ An article by David Ng titled "Disney's Hulu Axes Hillary Clinton Series 'Rodham' After Two Years in Development" was posted at breitbart.com on May 17, 2022.

#### Other comments about the media

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Charles Fain Lehman titled "Yes, the Media Bury the Race of Murderers—If They're Not White" was posted at freebeacon.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Melania [Trump] Attacks 'Biased' Anna Wintour for Putting Jill Biden on Cover But Failing to Do Same for Her When She Was First Lady" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 14, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "MSNBC Guest [Elie Mystal] Hysterically Declares Clarence Thomas 'Most Corrupt Justice in History' " was posted at townhall.com on May 14, 2022.

- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "'It's Disgusting': Reporter [Black Correspondent Simon Areba] Hits Back After WHCA [White House Correspondents Association] Threatens to Expel Him for Interrupting Psaki's Last Briefing" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Justice [Clarence] Thomas to Liberal Media: I'll 'Leave the Court When I Do My Job as Poorly as You Do Yours' was posted at cnsnews.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Huffington Post Writer [James Schlarmann] Exposed Tracking Down and Harassing Conservative Women" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Nick Monroe titled "MSNBC 'Military Analyst' [Four-Star General Barry McCaffrey] Posts Video Game Clip Claiming It's Ukraine Was Footage" was posted at the postmillennial.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'Nobody Spreads It More': Glenn Greenwald Calls MSNBC Host [Nicole Wallace] 'The Typhoid Mary of Disinformation' "was posted at dailywire.com on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Guess Who the Washington Post Is Blaming for the End of Biden's Disinformation Governance Board [Yep, It Is the Conservatives]" was posted at townhall.com on May 19, 2022.

## **Comments about Hunter Biden and family**

- An article by Josh Boswell titled "Former Trump Aide [Garrett Ziegler] Posts Online a Searchable Database Containing a Huge Trove of More Than 120,000 Emails From Hunter Biden's Abandoned Laptop, Calling Them 'A Modern Day Rosetta Stone of White and Blue Collar Crime' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Chuck Ross titled "Hunter Biden-Linked Firm [Blue Star Strategies] Admits to Foreign Lobbying" was posted at freebeacon.com on May 17, 2022.

# Comments about investigation by John Durham

- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Jonathan Turley titled "Durham Probe Proves Some Media Would Rather Ignore a Major Story Than Expose Their Role in Covering It Up" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 16, 2022.
- An article by Tim Pearce titled "Court Grants Durham Access to 22 Emails Fusion GPS Claimed Were Privileged" was posted at dailywire.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Aruna Viswanatha, Robert McMillan and Byron Tau titled "Trial of Clinton Lawyer Michael Sussmann Puts Spotlight on a Veteran Tech Executive [Rodney Joffe]" was posted at wsj.com on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Hillary Clinton Lawyer 'Lied to the FBI' on Behalf of Her Campaign and Wanted to Spark an 'October Surprise' to Embarrass Trump as Voters Headed to the Polls, Prosecutors Say on First Day of Durham's Russia Probe Trial" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.

#### Number of Biden and Harris books sold

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Andrew Stiles titled "Doctor Dud: Jill Biden Biography Sells Just 250 Copies in First Week" was posted at freebeacon.com on April 29, 2022.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "Buried in Politico Report Is Mention of How Biography on Jill Biden Fared, and the Numbers Are Catastrophic [Selling Just 250 Copies in Its First Week]" was posted at townhall.com on April 30, 2022.
- An article by Alex Leary titled "[Joe] Biden Book Sales Declined During His First Year in Office [Netting \$29,000 in 2021, While Kamala Harris Netted \$447,000 in 2021]" was posted at wsj.com on May 13, 2022.

## **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "The Democratic Party and Kamala Harris Are Ranked the Most Unpopular Out of Nine Political Figures and Institutions Including Trump, Biden, DeSantis, Disney, the Supreme Court and the Republican Party—New Poll Shows" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "NBC Poll: Ukrainian President Is As Popular As Kamala Harris and the Democratic Party Combined" was posted at dailywire.com on May 16, 2022.

## **Biden's mental capacity**

- An article by Jack Newman titled "'The Real President Is Whoever Controls the Teleprompter': Elon Musk Compares Biden to [Will Ferrell's Anchorman Character Named] Ron Burgundy Because He Will 'Read Whatever' and Warns Soaring Inflation Will Turn the U.S. Into Venezuela" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Bill O'Reilly: Biden 'Cannot Think . . . Doesn't Know Cause and Effect' [Living in a Haze]" was posted at breitbart. com on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab and Geoff Earle titled "Biden's Double Gaffe in South Korea: President Refers to New President as the Previous Leader and Gets Name of Samsung's Texas Plant Wrong Shortly After Landing on First Asia Trip" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 20, 2022.

# **Biden and Harris supporters and detractors**

- An article titled "Biden Begins Trip to Asia Meant to Reassure Allies of Focus on China" was posted at nytimes.com on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Lara Seligman titled "'Deadly Serious': U.S. Quietly Urging Taiwan to Follow Ukraine Playbook for Countering China" was posted at politico. com on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Jane Nam titled " 'The Country I Love Is Becoming the Country [China] I Left,' Says Chinese GOP Candidate [in New Hampshire] Lily Tang Williams" was posted at nextshark.com on May 13, 2022.

- An article by Craig Bannister titled "White House Tweet Claims 'No Vaccine Available' Before Biden Took Office, Even Though President-Elect Biden Received and Praised It" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Anders Hagstrom and Ben Evansky titled "Biden Administration to Remove 5 Terror Groups From Blacklist [Basque Fatherland and Liberty, also Known as ETA; Aum Shinrikyo, a Japanese Doomsday Cult; Kahane Kach, a Radical Orthodox Jewish Group; the Mujahideen Shura Council, an Islamic Group in the Environs of Jerusalem; and Gama's Al-Islamiyya, another Islamist Group]" was posted at foxnews.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Gretchen Clayson titled "Pelosi Calls the Supreme Court 'Dangerous to the Freedoms of Our Country' " was posted at dailycaller.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Voters Overwhelmingly Say You Can Tell the Difference Between Men and Women, But Biden Administration Continues to Blur the Line" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Zeballos-Roig titled "Joe Manchin Says He Wants to Help Ukraine Defeat Russia Before Taking on Biden's Economic Agenda" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 17, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Dems in Disarray: Progressives Bash Each Other Over Possible NY Showdown Between DCCC [Democratic Congressional Campaign Committee] Chair [Sean Patrick Maloney], Black Caucus Freshman [Mondaire Jones]" was posted at dailywire.com on May 18, 2022.

## **Comments about conservatives**

- An article by Daniel Friend titled "Allen West Accepts Draft Campaign Bid to Lead National Rifle Association" was posted at thetexan.news on May 10, 2022.
- An article by Ashe Schow titled "Clarence Thomas Bemoans 'Tremendously Bad' Leak of Supreme Court Opinion Draft, Suggests U.S. 'Undermining' Its Institutions" was posted at dailywire.com on May 14, 2022.
- An article by Stephen Groves titled "South Dakota Report: Noem's Daughter Got Special Treatment [When Applying for Real-Estate Appraiser's License in 2020]" was posted at apnews.com on May 18, 2022.

# Trump supporters and detractors

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Psaki: Biden Adding 'Ultra' to 'MAGA'—'Gives It a Little Extra Pop' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 11, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden: 'As Much As One Third of the Electorate' May Be 'MAGA Republicans' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 12, 2022.

## **General interest**

■ An article by Jon Miltimore titled "U.S. Faces Electricity Shortages Heading Into Summer, as Grid Operators Warn of Limits of Green Energy" was posted at fee.org on May 10, 2022.

- An article by Michelle De Pacina titled "Ex-Coca-Cola Chemist Sentenced for Stealing \$120 Million Trade Secret for Chinese Government-Supported Company" was posted at nextshark.com on May 12, 2022.
- An article by Zachary Rosenthal titled "Coastal Storm [Along Parts of North Carolina] Washes Away Outer Banks Homes, Leaves Residents and Visitors on Edge" was posted at accuweather.com on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "'Downtown Is in Absolute Chaos': Hundreds of Teens Storm Chicago Streets for Impromptu Spring Party Featuring Drinking, Boxing Matches and Twerking Contests" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on May 13, 2022.
- An article by Michelle Theriault Boots titled "A Young Man Went on a Violent Spree in An Anchorage [Alaska] Complex for Seniors; An 88-Year-Old Fought Him Off" was posted at adn.com on May 14, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Strong titled "5 Eating Habits to Avoid to Live Like the World's Oldest People [Mindless Snacking; Eating Ultra-Processed Foods; Binge Drinking; Getting All Your Proteins From Animal Products; and Overloading on Sugar]" was posted at eatthis.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Samantha Boesch titled "The #1 Best Vegetable to Lower Cholesterol [Are Carrots], Says Dietitian" was posted at eatthis.com on May 15, 2022.
- An article by Faith Geiger titled "The One Sugary Food No One Should Be Eating Anymore Because It Leads to Inflammation and Weight Gain [Is Sugary Breakfast Cereal]" was posted at shefinds.com on May 19, 2022.



**Isaiah 55:6-11**—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."